
 JAN/FEB/MAR 2022 

 
“Wait on the LORD: be of good courage, and he shall strengthen thine heart: wait, I say, on the LORD.”  
Psalm 27:14 
 
Dear Prayer Warriors and Faithful Supporters,  

 

It is hard to believe that we are already three months into 2022. There are many 

amazing things happening in Port Elizabeth, South Africa. It is amazing to see how 

Abundant Life Baptist Church is thriving. What a blessing it is see people serving the 

Lord in the kid’s class as well as in the music and outreach ministries.  

 

In the beginning of February, I made an unexpected trip to the US as my mom had to 

undergo open-heart surgery. Praise the Lord, her surgery was successful, and she is 

well on the way to a full recovery.  

 

February also brought some exciting changes to the Little Fish Ministries  

property. The LFM multipurpose facility that will house classrooms,  

administrative rooms, intern housing, and medical clinic is almost completed, 

and we praise the Lord for supplying financially for the building. While the 

building is funded, there is still a financial need to furnish the kitchen, 

which will take approximately $7500. If interested in helping to meet this 

need please send to Daystar Baptist Missions P.O. Box 1193 Barboursville, 

WV 25504 or online: https://dbmi.org/give/  Designate: South Africa 

Clinic.  

 

The week that I was scheduled to return to South Africa brought some    

unexpected news for the Bergey Family. Nathaniel Bergey (17) was diagnosed 

with Burkitt’s Lymphoma. To receive the treatment needed for this type of 

cancer it was necessary for Selina and Nathaniel to travel to North Carolina. 

As I was still in the US, I was able to travel to NC to be with them. I will re-

main in NC helping them navigate the healthcare system and supporting them 

for as long as needed.  Many prayers are needed as Nathaniel faces chemo 

treatments for the next several months. Please also pray for the whole Bergey 

family as they are separated from each other during this time. It is also the prayer of our entire team, that God 

would be glorified, and that people would come to know Christ. For up-to-date information on Nathaniel you 

can go to Finding Thanny’s Song on Facebook.  

 

 

Thank you for your continued prayers and support, 

 

Hannah Bennett 

HANNAH BENNETT  

MISSIONARY TO SOUTH AFRICA  

“Where there is no vision, the people perish.” Proverbs 29:18 

 Contact Info: PO Box #24318, Baywest Mall, 
Port Elizabeth, SA 6034; Email: h.bennett@dbmi.org  

 Little Fish Ministries: https://littlefishministries.org  
 Mission Board: Daystar Baptist Missions Huntington, WV (www.dbmi.org) 

 Sending Church: Calvary Baptist Church Coudersport, PA 

PRAISES: 
--Mom surgery successful 

--Multipurpose building progress 

PRAYERS: 
--Nathaniel—Cancer treatment 

--Bergey Family  

--Nursing License Registration 

--Building projects and financial needs 

--Abundant Life Baptist Church  

--LFM Team in SA & on deputation 
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